
 

Revocation of East Coast Gas System Risk or Threat Notice 

AEMO is giving notice that the potential risk or threat to the reliability or adequacy of the supply 

of covered gas within the East Coast Gas System (ECGS) identified in the risk or threat notice 

published by AEMO on 19 June 2024 (Risk or Threat Notice) no longer meets or exceeds the 

criteria specified in the Notice, namely that: 

• the supply of gas in all or part of the east coast gas system may be inadequate to meet 
demand.   

 

AEMO is required to publish this notice revoking the Risk or Threat Notice as soon as practicable 
if AEMO considers that the identified risk or threat no longer meets or exceeds the relevant 
criteria specified in the Notice.   
a) On 19 June 2024, AEMO issued an ECGS risk or threat notice of the potential for a gas 

supply shortfall due to the depletion of southern storage inventories, particularly Iona 
underground gas storage (UGS).  

b) The potential risk or threat has ended as gas supply and demand trends in NSW, ACT, 
VIC, SA and TAS have improved.  

c) The Risk or Threat Notice is revoked with effect from the date of this notice. 
 

As AEMO did not exercise a direction or trading function in response to the risk or threat 

specified in the Risk or Threat Notice, AEMO is not required to publish a post intervention 

report in accordance with Rule 698 of the National Gas Rules.  

 

AEMO will provide additional information related to this potential risk threat in its usual post 

winter reporting and published reports.  

 

This notice of revocation of the Risk or Threat Notice, and further notifications, will be published 

to AEMO’s website:  

https://aemo.com.au/energy-systems/gas/east-coast-gas-system/ecgs-reports-and-notices 
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